October 22, 2020 Alliance Board of Directors Meeting, 10a-12p

Present: Bill Boettge, Charlie Nelson, Bill Stangel, Michelle Scarpace, Colleen Crane, Jeff Gaska, Andy Condon, Linda Truelove. Also joining were Jared Winter and Matt Lienke.
The Alliance Board of Directors met via Zoom due to pandemic.
The Alliance BOD approved the Sept. minutes.
Jared Winter from LWC and Matt Lienke, working with Beaver Dam Adaptive Management Plan, explained the Wetland Scrape project that is taking place on Matt’s farm. The Scrape will create a pond that will support wildlife habitat and will assist in water quality. The Scrape will reduce sediment and phosphorous. A second project using the Town of Westford right of way will save 3 tons of soil and 75 pounds of phosphorous.  Jared explained that the State Engineer will look at the plan next. 
A brief discussion took place regarding the upcoming Cover Crop Showcase event and how Alliance Board members can support the event. 
Treasurer Linda Truelove reported that the Alliance has been approved as a 501 c 3. 
A general discussion took place regarding supporting the Rock River Coalition stream monitoring. Different positions on sampling were voiced. Colleen made a motion to take a vote on the Alliance letter of support for the RRC monitoring efforts. Charlie seconded the motion. A vote was taken. 6 voted yay. 1 voted nay. It was suggested that a committee be formed to develop Alliance guidelines on sampling and how the sampling information will be utilized. Michelle will create a committee.
Colleen reported on the cost of the website. The Board approved Tech Herd’s fee range of $600-$850 to create the site. 
Michelle presented the visual guidelines created by UW-Ext and pointed out that the Alliance logo has been revised in order to show a greater differentiation from the Farmers’ Group logo. Michelle also presented the Alliance brochure. Colleen asked Board members to comment by Oct. 26.
Michelle shared the Alliance e-newsletter template. She shared that the goal is to have sub-sets in order to target information to specific groups.
Bill S. provided the following updates on Projects.
· Cover Crop programs. Fox Lake has spent its budgeted dollars. The CCIP program has 5300 acres covered.
· The Hammer project is now functioning with two tile lines. Phosphorous is being reduced. 
· NRCS is organizing a slag field tour at Elkhart Lake on Nov. 10.
· Sand County Foundation. The University of MN is partnering w/Sand County on an EPA farmer to farmer Gulf of Mexico project. It will be a one million dollar project with 20 fields in MN and 14 fields in WI. 
Jeff & Bill S. provided an update on the Farmers’ Group. The group will not have a November event but are discussing have an event in December, possibly on manure management. They also reported that the Feb event is still a go at this time.
Bill B. provided an update on the Alliance Love Your Lake project that is being spearheaded by Liz Orsay. Liz is chairing and the committee will be meeting in November.
Jeff provided an update. The Conservation farmland lease group will be meeting in December. DATCP grant notifications will take place by the end of the year.
Jared Winter shared that thru the CCIP program, the 43 participants showed a savings of 130 tons of soil. 
Charlie noted a conversation he and Colleen had regarding turning the Fox Lake program into an Alliance county wide program. The Board showed support for the idea and encouraged Charlie to put together a committee. 
Next Alliance meetings:  Nov. 2, 10a.
Next Alliance BOD meeting: Nov. 19, 1p.

Respectfully submitted,
Colleen Crane, Alliance BOD Secretary







